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The Beauty of the Church 
A couple of weeks ago in a sermon called ñStand Outò, I shared the following article called ñThe Beauty 

of the Churchò.  Itôs written by Jason Waldon.  Several people asked if I would send them a copy of it 

so I also decided to share it here. - Jay 
 

Church is hard. 
Church can be hard for the person walking through the doors feeling guilty for some of the things 
theyôve done.   
Church is hard for the prodigal soul returning home, broken and battered by the world. 
Church is hard for the young guy or girl who is trying to make it look like they have it all together, 
but knowing that they donôt. 
Church is hard for the couple thatôs been fighting all morning or all month. 
Church can be hard for single parents, surrounded by couples holding hands, raising their kids   
together. 
Church is hard for the widow and widower who wonders if theyôll have to eat lunch alone again. 
Church is hard for the parent whose son or daughter is drifting and wants nothing to do with family. 
Church is hard for the person who finds itôs hard to sing worship songs because their heart feels 
empty.   
Church is hard for the nursery volunteer who desperately longs for their own baby to love. 
Church is hard for those who are single and searching for the right person to share their life with. 
Church is hard for sinners, which is all of us. Itôs hard because on the outside, we want everything 
to look shiny and perfect.  However, underneath, we know itôs not.  We know weôre messy and   
imperfect and broken and that we have a whole host of secret sins, and pains, and struggles.  
 

But, here is the beauty of church.  Church isnôt a building.  Itôs a body of believers that donôt have 
to be perfect. Church is a group of sinners, who are loved deeply by God and forgiven and saved 
by His grace.  Church is a safe place and a refuge for broken hearts.  Itôs not a place for people 
who have it all together.  Itôs a place to be honest and transparent, a place to regroup and reset 
and catch your breath.  It's a rest stop and training ground for warriors. 
 

Church is both confrontation and invitation. Itôs where sin is confronted, repentance is encouraged, 
and where lives are healed by Godôs never ending grace.  Church is a lesson in faith and trust.  Itôs 
a place where we can be honest and real.  Church is a family.  A family coming together, setting 
aside differences, forgetting past mistakes, to share the twists and turns of life together.  
 

So even on the hard days at church, the days when we are at odds with a friend or when weôve ar-
gued with someone we love.  When weôve walked in with pains heavier than our hearts can han-
dle, and weôre weary from trying to hold it all together.    
 

We can know that church is always worth it, coming to this beautiful place is always worth it.  Even 
when weôre afraid or broken or hurt, itôs always worth it. Because the one thing we can always 
count on is this, our God will always meet us here.  He will always meet us and minister to us in 
the way we need Him to. And all of that happens here in this beautiful place called church.  





 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Please note:  Prayer requests remain on the churchôs 
prayer list for four weeks.  If a request needs to stay on 
the list longer than four weeks, please let us know.  To 
add or remove a friend or loved one, please contact the 
church office at (706) 673-4022 or thumc@optilink.us.   

Thank you! 
 

THUMC Family: 
Butch Middleton, Ginny Horne, Anne Monk, Marilyn 
Martin, Jane Griffin, Jack Jackson,  Frank Moody, 
David Blackwell, Hub Griffin 
 
 
 

THUMCôs Boy Scouts and Girl Scouts 
 

Extended Friends & Family of THUMC:           
Katie Hasty ï friend of Tammy Horne 
Friends of Frank & Carol Dubee 
Tom & Carolyn StoopðJanice Heltonôs neighbors 
Dewey CavenderðDaniel Cavenderôs father 
Connie Kindbergðfriend of Valerie Cleaver 
*Betty Oney - Valerie Cleaverôs aunt 
*Vicki Crocker - Valerie Cleaverôs sister-in-law 
*Billy Eubanks - friend of Suzie Webb 
*Candi Melvin - friend of Valerie Cleaver 
*John Shields - friend of Suzie Webb 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

(*Denotes new additions) 

 

STEWARDSHIP REPORT 
Weekly Budget Needed:  $5,130 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Total Giving for May  
GENERAL BUDGET:  $19,110 

OTHER DESIGNATED GIVING:  $6,269 
 
 
 

Total Giving for June  
GENERAL BUDGET:  $13,448 

OTHER DESIGNATED GIVING:  $1,583 
 
 
 

Total Giving for July (thru 7/18)  
GENERAL BUDGET:  $14,066 

OTHER DESIGNATED GIVING:  $927 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you THUMC Family: 
  
I appreciate the plaque and gift from the 
church.   I have enjoyed my years as Media 
Tech! 
 
                                                 - Bill Watkins 

OASIS NEWS 
August is here, summer is winding down, and our students are headed back to 
school. That means OASIS will be getting back into our regular routine of   
Sunday School and Wednesday night worship.  Of course, students can't start 
back to school properly without a proper back to school bash, so we are   
planning one on Wednesday, August 4th, 6:00pm-8:00pm.  All of our 6th-12th 
graders and recent OASIS alumni are invited to join us for some messy, wet 
games, food, and lots of fun. 
                                                                                             - Adam Tankersley            

United Methodist Women Dinner & Meeting  
The United Methodist Women are starting to meet together again!  All ladies 
of the church are invited to join us at the Oakwood Cafe for our annual dining 
out meal (Dutch Treat) on Tuesday, August 3rd at 6:00 pm.  For those who 
want to carpool, please meet at the church by 5:30. 
 

We plan to enjoy a good meal, some fellowship, and start planning our Annual 
Yard Sale and Bazaar.  Please contact Ann Kuzniak by Sunday, August 1st at 
706.581.8231 to make your reservation.   


